Supervisor Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairperson, 

From the Committee on Transportation, Public Works, and Transit, reporting on:
  


File No. 11-462
(ITEM           )  From the Acting Director, Department of Transportation and Public Works, requesting authorization to execute a $7 million State of Good Repair contract with the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) to support a bus replacement program in 2013, by recommending adoption of the following:
A RESOLUTION

WHEREAS, Chapter 56 of the Milwaukee County Administrative Code requires authorization from the County Board to accept state or federal discretionary grant awards; and

WHEREAS, on June 24, 2011, the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) announced the availability of discretionary Section 5309 Bus and Bus Facility grant funds in support of its “State of Good Repair” (SGR) initiative; and

WHEREAS, there was $750 million in SGR funds available for public transit providers to finance bus and bus-related facility projects; and

WHEREAS, the FTA considered the age and condition of buses and bus facilities, as well as geographic diversity when awarding SGR funds; and

WHEREAS, based on the short notice of the grant announcement and its accelerated turnaround time, the Department of Transportation and Public Works (the Department) could not inform the Board prior to the grant submittal but instead is providing the notice of the awarded amount; and

WHEREAS, the Department applied for $17 million in SGR funds, sufficient to purchase 55 replacement buses for the Milwaukee County Transit System; and

WHEREAS, the application sought an 83 percent federal share of project costs and included letters of support from Senator Kohl and Congresswomen Moore; and

WHEREAS, the FTA recently announced that Milwaukee County is eligible to receive $7 million for replacement buses through the 2011 State of Good Repair Program; and

WHEREAS, if accepted, the SGR funds would be preserved until a bus purchase program is established in the 2013 Capital Program; now, therefore,
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Acting Director, Department of Transportation and Public Works, is recommending that authority be granted to execute a $7 million State of Good Repair contract with the Federal Transit Administration to support a bus replacement program in 2013.
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